
From: Ronen, Hillary
To: Lance Hasson
Cc: RonenStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: RE: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Wednesday, July 7, 2021 1:00:32 PM

Thanks! Will do. I love the program as well.
Hillary
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 

From: Lance Hasson
Sent: Thursday, July 1, 2021 10:01 AM
To: Ronen, Hillary
Cc: RonenStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from
untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Ronen,

I'm a resident of District 9. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining, and combined with the climate and culture of SF we have an opportunity in
front of us to rival European cities. Our city has incredible weather year round, yet our most
trafficked areas use the majority of their space for parking and roadways. We should not only be
keeping outdoor dining, we should take this as an opportunity to expand it. Imagine if a street like
Valencia was converted to foot+bike traffic only. Our artists and musicians would have new venues
to perform, and our restaurants and businesses could expand outwards. We have a climate that
supports outdoor activity year round, and our residents love being outside. It’s a great opportunity
for all the residents of SF, and one that I believe would be universally supported.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Lance Hasson

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Lauren Warshauer
To: Stefani, Catherine (BOS)
Cc: StefaniStaff, (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Sunday, July 4, 2021 8:04:54 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Stefani,

I'm a resident of District 2. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors. I know this is something
that will influence how I and my community vote in the future.
Thank you,
Lauren
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Stephanie Lehuger
To: Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Safai, Ahsha (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Chan, Connie (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Mar, Gordon (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS);
Walton, Shamann (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Marstaff (BOS); MelgarStaff
(BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); RonenStaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS);
savesharedspaces@growsf.org; StefaniStaff, (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS)

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, July 3, 2021 6:44:44 PM

 

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Dmytro Lituiev
To: Preston, Dean (BOS)
Cc: PrestonStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org; Lituiev, Dmytro (UCSF)
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, July 3, 2021 3:59:33 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Preston,

I'm a resident of District 5. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
Dmytro Lituiev, PhD
Senior Machine Learning Scientist
UCSF
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From: Amy Lamboley
To: Ronen, Hillary
Cc: RonenStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent
Date: Thursday, July 1, 2021 9:25:29 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Ronen,

I'm a resident of District 9. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.

The Shared Spaces are a fantastic addition to our streets. In my experience, they have been lively without being
disruptive, and are also wonderful places to enjoy a meal.

Plus our restaurants have all gone through tremendous financial and logistical stress during the pandemic. Shared
Spaces allow them to have a little extra room to seat patrons and reduce the impact of sky-high rents in San
Francisco. Please make this program permanent as it has brought joy and life to our neighborhoods and our local
businesses.

Thank you,
Amy

Sent from my iPhone
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From: natcat1@gmail.com
To: Ronen, Hillary
Cc: RonenStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Thursday, July 1, 2021 6:11:07 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Ronen,<BR><BR>I'm a resident of District 9. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's
legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful
pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor
dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our
neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor
dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

Natalie Marie Chu
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From: Linda Gomez
To: Preston, Dean (BOS)
Cc: PrestonStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Thursday, July 1, 2021 5:54:48 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Preston,

I'm a resident of District 5. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
Linda & Sean

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Linda Gomez
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Thursday, July 1, 2021 5:54:27 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Sean Abruzzi
To: Preston, Dean (BOS)
Cc: PrestonStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Thursday, July 1, 2021 5:47:06 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Preston,<BR><BR>I'm a resident of District 5. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's
legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful
pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor
dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our
neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor
dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Lance Hasson
To: Ronen, Hillary
Cc: RonenStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Thursday, July 1, 2021 10:01:52 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Ronen,

I'm a resident of District 9. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.

I love outdoor dining, and combined with the climate and culture of SF we have an opportunity in front of us to rival
European cities. Our city has incredible weather year round, yet our most trafficked areas use the majority of their
space for parking and roadways. We should not only be keeping outdoor dining, we should take this as an
opportunity to expand it. Imagine if a street like Valencia was converted to foot+bike traffic only. Our artists and
musicians would have new venues to perform, and our restaurants and businesses could expand outwards. We have
a climate that supports outdoor activity year round, and our residents love being outside. It’s a great opportunity for
all the residents of SF, and one that I believe would be universally supported.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Lance Hasson

Sent from my iPhone
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Sarah Gallagher
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Thursday, July 1, 2021 12:08:50 AM

 

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Sharon Nahm
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: I"m a business owner. Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Wednesday, June 30, 2021 3:01:05 PM

 

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.

This past year was hard on my business. We are looking forward to reopening for indoor
seating soon, but that's not enough. We need outdoor dining so we can recover some of our
losses.

Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets
into communities.

Let's not go back. Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great
food outdoors.

Thank you,

 
SHARON NAHM
DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS
E&O KITCHEN AND BAR
314 SUTTER STREET
SF, CA, 94108
P:415-693-0303 X14
www.eandokitchen.com
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Dylan Harris
To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS)
Cc: MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Tuesday, June 29, 2021 2:22:03 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Mandelman,

I'm a resident of District 8. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Peter Nachbaur
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Tuesday, June 29, 2021 8:35:00 AM

 

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
 Peter
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From: Benjamin Bartos
To: Preston, Dean (BOS)
Cc: PrestonStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Monday, June 28, 2021 4:52:53 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Supervisor Preston,

As a resident of District 5, I am in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining.

We shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy,
and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
Ben

Benjamin J Bartos
342 Hayes St Unit H
San Francisco, CA 94102

Sent from my iPhone
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Jeremy Herrman
To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS)
Cc: MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Monday, June 28, 2021 10:13:38 AM

 

Dear Supervisor Mandelman,

I'm a resident of District 8. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Jeremy Herrman
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Omar ElNaggar
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Sunday, June 27, 2021 8:14:40 PM

 

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent. 

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses. In Hayes Valley, it created a space for us to safely allow our 1
year old daughter to see that she wasn't alone here in San Francisco.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities. This is what a city of the future looks like, beautiful, open, and
used instead of a giant parking lot.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
Omar ElNaggar
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From: Marissa Winkler
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Sunday, June 27, 2021 4:20:42 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
Marissa
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Amanda Read
To: Haney, Matt (BOS)
Cc: Major, Erica (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, June 26, 2021 9:38:32 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Haney,

I'm a resident of District 6. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
Amanda Read
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Jake Freimer
To: Haney, Matt (BOS)
Cc: Major, Erica (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, June 26, 2021 9:37:32 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Haney, I'm a resident of District 6. I am emailing you in support of the
Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent. I love outdoor dining.
During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses. Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the
Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has
transformed our streets into communities. Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can
continue to enjoy great food outdoors. Thank you, Jake Freimer 
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From: Stephanie Norviel
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 25, 2021 9:27:17 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,<BR><BR>I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down
the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food
outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

Sent from my iPhone
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Brianne Howell
To: Chan, Connie (BOS)
Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 25, 2021 8:14:18 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Chan, 

I'm a resident of District 1. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent. 

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses. Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't
shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new
energy, and has transformed our streets into communities. 

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors. 

Thank you,
Brianne Howell 
-- 
Sent from my iPhone
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From: Yasmine Babaei
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 25, 2021 7:05:48 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Kevin Glover
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 25, 2021 6:44:09 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Kevin Glover
(714) 679-9264

(You do not have my permission to solicit me with text or email offers)
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From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: FW: CCDA Guidelines on Open Air Parklets Dining
Date: Thursday, June 24, 2021 4:32:20 PM
Attachments: Parklets.pdf

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I
can answer your questions in real time.

Due to the current COVID-19 health emergency and the Shelter in Place Order, the Office of the Clerk of the Board
is working remotely while providing complete access to the legislative process and our services.

Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available
to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from
these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

-----Original Message-----
From: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Sent: Thursday, June 24, 2021 4:27 PM
To: BOS-Supervisors <bos-supervisors@sfgov.org>
Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS) <angela.calvillo@sfgov.org>; Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>; Ng,
Wilson (BOS) <wilson.l.ng@sfgov.org>; Laxamana, Junko (BOS) <junko.laxamana@sfgov.org>; Mchugh, Eileen
(BOS) <eileen.e.mchugh@sfgov.org>
Subject: FW: CCDA Guidelines on Open Air Parklets Dining

-----Original Message-----
From: Bob Planthold <political_bob@att.net>
Sent: Thursday, June 24, 2021 1:59 PM
To: Bob Planthold <political_bob@att.net>
Cc: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; clerk@sfcta.org; MTABoard
<mtaboard@sfmta.com>; CPC-Commissions Secretary <commissions.secretary@sfgov.org>; Walton, Shamann
(BOS) <shamann.walton@sfgov.org>; Chan, Connie (BOS) <connie.chan@sfgov.org>; Stefani, Catherine (BOS)

mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=D3C41D56446A42FB880A80C0A2BB8FDE-ALISA MILLER
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Essential for your business


With many restaurants allowed to open with limited capacity, many cities 


are allowing restaurants to use the parking spaces and sidewalks in front 


of their restaurants for open-air dining. In addition, restaurants and many 


other businesses are providing curbside pickup. For temporary setup of 


facilities, it is important to keep in mind the requirements under the 


Americans with Disabilities Act as well as the California Building Code. 


Access for all is the right thing to do!


Some important items to note:







dgs.ca.gov/ccdaCalifornia Commission on Disability Access


 
  


 


  Į   Where accessible parking spaces exist, they must 
be maintained and available for individuals with 
disabilities to use. Be sure that both the parking 
space and the access aisle are kept clear. If any 
parking spaces are provided, an accessible parking 
space must be provided. 


 


  
Į    If an individual is required to step down from the


sidewalk or street to get to a dining area or pickup 
location, a secure ramp must be available for 
wheelchair users or others who cannot use a step. 
This ramp must always be installed and available 
while the business is open. The ramp needs 
protection on both sides to prevent someone from 
falling off.  Ramps also have specific requirements 
for slope, width, and handrails.


  


Į    Where seating is provided, at least 5% of exterior  
seats need to be located at accessible tables. This 
required seating should also be dispersed at 
accessible tables within each area, with at least 
one accessible table per area. Be sure that the 
table base allows for a wheelchair user - i.e., four 
legs that provide for a space 30" wide by 48" 
deep below the table with nothing in the space. 
Tables having a center base typically do not 
comply.


  


Į    An accessible route to the accessible table(s) must 
be provided. When located on the exterior, the 
route must be a minimum of 48" wide. This route 
cannot be blocked by chairs, tables, or other  
objects. An accessible route is also required for 
the ramp width, as well as the clearance in front 
of the hostess stand or order/payment counters. 
Remember that all counters are to be wheelchair-
accessible and at a maximum height of 34".


 


  


  


Į    If the sidewalk in front is used by other businesses
 or the public, access must be maintained at 48" 
wide to all tenants and exterior elements or 
spaces. In addition, a barrier such as a rail planter 
may be useful to prevent tables and chairs from 
drifting into the accessible route. This also assists 
individuals with a visual disability from bumping 
into patrons sitting at the tables. 
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Į    If floor markings for social distancing are being 
used, consider providing markings that are highly 
visible with contrasting colors and a textured 
surface for individuals who have a visual 
disability. In addition, the markings and strips  should be properly maintained.  


  


Į    Be aware that your local city or county may have 
requirements that are more restrictive than the 


 state or federal requirements. So again, this 
informational consideration tool is a summary of 
possible considerations. The most current 
regulations should always be reviewed when 
making any decisions, and a Certified Access 
Specialist is a strong resource to assist you in this 
matter. 


CCDA wishes you the best success 
in your business endeavors!


  


Į    For curbside pickup,  consider having an employee 
deliver directly to the customer’s vehicle. Provide 
clear signage with pickup location, instructions and 
business phone number, if required.


 


  


Į 


  


Į    Maintain required access to accommodate the
needs of individuals with disabilities that are not  
related to mobility. Train or remind staff that 
service animals are always permitted on the 
business premises. 


This document is not intended to include all requirements. Refer to your local building department for 
requirements specific to your business. To locate a Certified Access Specialist, Accessibility Construction 
Inspection Checklist, or view other access compliance resources, visit: www.dgs.ca.gov/CCDA/Resources. 


Design made possible by 


Prepare for Deaf and Hard of Hearing individuals 
to request accommodations such as briefly 
lowering an employee's mask to allow the 
individual to read lips at least six feet away, 
allowing the individual to communicate with staff  
in writing, or another form of accommodation. 
Also, consider providing a mask with a transparent 
window authorized by the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention to employees or a writing 
pad/white board to allow for  effective 
communication. 


To ensure compliance with the following elements, it is advisable to have a Certified Access Specialist 
confirm these accessibility features are fully compliant at your business. 



https://www.dgs.ca.gov/CCDA/Resources/Page-Content/California-Commission-on-Disability-Access-Resources-List-Folder/Government-Resources

https://www.sketchdeck.com/
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Burch, Percy (BOS) <percy.burch@sfgov.org>; Gallardo, Tracy (BOS) <tracy.gallardo@sfgov.org>; Gee, Natalie
(BOS) <natalie.gee@sfgov.org>; Evans, Abe (BOS) <abe.evans@sfgov.org>; Low, Jen (BOS)
<jen.low@sfgov.org>; Mullan, Andrew (BOS) <andrew.mullan@sfgov.org>; Donovan, Dominica (BOS)
<dominica.donovan@sfgov.org>; Bennett, Samuel (BOS) <samuel.bennett@sfgov.org>; Falzon, Frankie (BOS)
<frankie.falzon@sfgov.org>; Angulo, Sunny (BOS) <sunny.angulo@sfgov.org>; Hepner, Lee (BOS)
<lee.hepner@sfgov.org>; Yan, Calvin (BOS) <calvin.yan@sfgov.org>; Quan, Daisy (BOS)
<daisy.quan@sfgov.org>; Lovett, Li (BOS) <li.lovett@sfgov.org>; Wright, Edward (BOS)
<edward.w.wright@sfgov.org>; Wong, Alan (BOS) <alan.wong1@sfgov.org>; RivamonteMesa, Abigail (BOS)
<abigail.rivamontemesa@sfgov.org>; Zou, Han (BOS) <han.zou@sfgov.org>; Mahogany, Honey (BOS)
<honey.mahogany@sfgov.org>; Barnett, Monica (BOS) <monica.barnett@sfgov.org>; Fieber, Jennifer (BOS)
<jennifer.fieber@sfgov.org>; Temprano, Tom (BOS) <tom.temprano@sfgov.org>; Mundy, Erin (BOS)
<erin.mundy@sfgov.org>; Bintliff, Jacob (BOS) <jacob.bintliff@sfgov.org>; Adkins, Joe (BOS)
<joe.adkins@sfgov.org>; Monge, Paul (BOS) <paul.monge@sfgov.org>; Beinart, Amy (BOS)
<amy.beinart@sfgov.org>; Lerma, Santiago (BOS) <santiago.lerma@sfgov.org>; Li-D9, Jennifer (BOS)
<jennifer.li-d9@sfgov.org>; Morris, Geoffrea (BOS) <geoffrea.morris@sfgov.org>; Chung, Lauren (BOS)
<lauren.l.chung@sfgov.org>; ernest.jones@sfgov.org; Berenson, Samuel (BOS) <sam.berenson@sfgov.org>; Bohn,
Nicole (ADM) <nicole.bohn@sfgov.org>; Kaplan, Deborah (ADM) <deborah.kaplan@sfgov.org>; Helen Pelzman
<hlpelzman@gmail.com>; sfmayorsdisabilitycouncil@gmail.com; Kate Williams <KWilliams@lighthouse-sf.org>;
denise <denisesadvocate@sbcglobal.net>; Orkid Sassouni <orkidsfoto@me.com>; Rebecca Wachsberg
<Rebecca.Wachsberg@sen.ca.gov>; Hanna, Tate <Tate.Hanna@sen.ca.gov>; Richard Figueroa
<richard.figueroa@gov.ca.gov>; HolLynn D'Lil <hdlil@earthlink.net>; Walter Park <waltsfo@gmail.com>; Connie
Arnold <ihss_advocate@yahoo.com>; Peter Mendoza <mcilpeter@gmail.com>; Barry Atwood <aei-
atwood@usa.net>; Timothy S. Thimesch <tim@thimeschlaw.com>; Melissa W. Kasnitz <mkasnitz@cforat.org>;
Marilyn Golden <mgolden@dredf.org>; Dara Schur <Dara.Schur@disabilityrightsca.org>; Andy Imparato
<andy.imparato@disabilityrightsca.org>; June Isaacson Kailes <jik@pacbell.net>; Stuart James Exec. Dir. The CIL
<sjames@thecil.org>; Adam Brown <asbrown@mydslc.org>; Eli Gelardin <mcileli@gmail.com>; Lillibeth
Navarro <crucis6@aol.com>; Ana Acton <ana_acton@hotmail.com>; Jeff Harrison
<jharrison@metzharrison.com>; Sara Pezeshkpour Kunkel <skunkel@metzharrison.com>; Michael Newman
<michael.newman@doj.ca.gov>; California Department of Justice <PIU.PIU@doj.ca.gov>; Howard L. Chabner
<hlchabner@comcast.net>; Richard Skaff <richardskaff1@gmail.com>
Subject: CCDA Guidelines on Open Air Parklets Dining

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

CCDA is Calif. Commission on Disability Access.

The attached guidelines were developed

by certified access specialists and licensed architects.

The city of Los Angeles reportedly said it was thankful for this and



relied on this to develop its approach.

Contrast that with SF's development of a

parklets/ shared spaces program using

Planning, MTA, and Entertainment Commission

not as knowledgeable on disability access requirements.

It may be worth considering somehow including aspects of this

in the pending shared spaces legislation

Bob Planthold
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Essential for your business

With many restaurants allowed to open with limited capacity, many cities 

are allowing restaurants to use the parking spaces and sidewalks in front 

of their restaurants for open-air dining. In addition, restaurants and many 

other businesses are providing curbside pickup. For temporary setup of 

facilities, it is important to keep in mind the requirements under the 

Americans with Disabilities Act as well as the California Building Code. 

Access for all is the right thing to do!

Some important items to note:



dgs.ca.gov/ccdaCalifornia Commission on Disability Access

 
  

 

  Į   Where accessible parking spaces exist, they must 
be maintained and available for individuals with 
disabilities to use. Be sure that both the parking 
space and the access aisle are kept clear. If any 
parking spaces are provided, an accessible parking 
space must be provided. 

 

  
Į    If an individual is required to step down from the

sidewalk or street to get to a dining area or pickup 
location, a secure ramp must be available for 
wheelchair users or others who cannot use a step. 
This ramp must always be installed and available 
while the business is open. The ramp needs 
protection on both sides to prevent someone from 
falling off.  Ramps also have specific requirements 
for slope, width, and handrails.

  

Į    Where seating is provided, at least 5% of exterior  
seats need to be located at accessible tables. This 
required seating should also be dispersed at 
accessible tables within each area, with at least 
one accessible table per area. Be sure that the 
table base allows for a wheelchair user - i.e., four 
legs that provide for a space 30" wide by 48" 
deep below the table with nothing in the space. 
Tables having a center base typically do not 
comply.

  

Į    An accessible route to the accessible table(s) must 
be provided. When located on the exterior, the 
route must be a minimum of 48" wide. This route 
cannot be blocked by chairs, tables, or other  
objects. An accessible route is also required for 
the ramp width, as well as the clearance in front 
of the hostess stand or order/payment counters. 
Remember that all counters are to be wheelchair-
accessible and at a maximum height of 34".

 

  

  

Į    If the sidewalk in front is used by other businesses
 or the public, access must be maintained at 48" 
wide to all tenants and exterior elements or 
spaces. In addition, a barrier such as a rail planter 
may be useful to prevent tables and chairs from 
drifting into the accessible route. This also assists 
individuals with a visual disability from bumping 
into patrons sitting at the tables. 

  

Į 

If 
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Į    If floor markings for social distancing are being 
used, consider providing markings that are highly 
visible with contrasting colors and a textured 
surface for individuals who have a visual 
disability. In addition, the markings and strips  should be properly maintained.  

  

Į    Be aware that your local city or county may have 
requirements that are more restrictive than the 

 state or federal requirements. So again, this 
informational consideration tool is a summary of 
possible considerations. The most current 
regulations should always be reviewed when 
making any decisions, and a Certified Access 
Specialist is a strong resource to assist you in this 
matter. 

CCDA wishes you the best success 
in your business endeavors!

  

Į    For curbside pickup,  consider having an employee 
deliver directly to the customer’s vehicle. Provide 
clear signage with pickup location, instructions and 
business phone number, if required.

 

  

Į 

  

Į    Maintain required access to accommodate the
needs of individuals with disabilities that are not  
related to mobility. Train or remind staff that 
service animals are always permitted on the 
business premises. 

This document is not intended to include all requirements. Refer to your local building department for 
requirements specific to your business. To locate a Certified Access Specialist, Accessibility Construction 
Inspection Checklist, or view other access compliance resources, visit: www.dgs.ca.gov/CCDA/Resources. 

Design made possible by 

Prepare for Deaf and Hard of Hearing individuals 
to request accommodations such as briefly 
lowering an employee's mask to allow the 
individual to read lips at least six feet away, 
allowing the individual to communicate with staff  
in writing, or another form of accommodation. 
Also, consider providing a mask with a transparent 
window authorized by the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention to employees or a writing 
pad/white board to allow for  effective 
communication. 

To ensure compliance with the following elements, it is advisable to have a Certified Access Specialist 
confirm these accessibility features are fully compliant at your business. 

https://www.dgs.ca.gov/CCDA/Resources/Page-Content/California-Commission-on-Disability-Access-Resources-List-Folder/Government-Resources
https://www.sketchdeck.com/


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments
from untrusted sources.

From: MandelmanStaff, [BOS]
To: cory malnarick; Mandelman, Rafael (BOS)
Cc: Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Re:
Date: Thursday, June 24, 2021 6:28:09 PM

Hi Cory,

Thank you for being in touch and for your advocacy. Supervisor Mandelman has been a
champion of the Shared Spaces program from its inception as part of the City's COVID-19
Economic Recovery Task Force, which he served on. Our office has supported dozens of
District 8 businesses in participating in the program, and worked closely with neighborhood
leaders and merchant associations to establish and support the weekly street openings on
Valencia and in the Castro.
 
Supervisor Mandelman is proud to be a sponsor of the Mayor's legislation to create a
permanent Shared Spaces program, and we have been engaged in the discussion around the
future of the program as it goes through the review process. We appreciate the work of City
departments and the Mayor's office to refine the proposal in response to concerns that have
been raised to craft an ongoing program we hope will be successful throughout San Francisco
and that appropriately balances the needs of all users in our public right of way.

Sincerely,

Joe Adkins
Office of Supervisor Rafael Mandelman
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 284, San Francisco, CA 94102
MandelmanStaff@sfgov.org | (415)-554-6968

From: cory malnarick <cory.malnarick@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, June 24, 2021 5:51 PM
To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS) <rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org>
Cc: MandelmanStaff, [BOS] <mandelmanstaff@sfgov.org>; Major, Erica (BOS)
<erica.major@sfgov.org>; savesharedspaces@growsf.org <savesharedspaces@growsf.org>
Subject:
 

 
Dear Supervisor Mandelman,

I'm a resident of District 8. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local

mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=B040DCF8B9684EC784C31F0CC0691AEB-MANDELMANST
mailto:cory.malnarick@gmail.com
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org
mailto:savesharedspaces@growsf.org
mailto:MandelmanStaff@sfgov.org


businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Cory M. 



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: cory malnarick
To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS)
Cc: MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Date: Thursday, June 24, 2021 5:52:58 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Mandelman,

I'm a resident of District 8. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Cory M. 

mailto:cory.malnarick@gmail.com
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Sieva Kozinsky
To: Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Safai, Ahsha (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Chan, Connie (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Mar, Gordon (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS);
Walton, Shamann (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Marstaff (BOS); MelgarStaff
(BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); RonenStaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS);
savesharedspaces@growsf.org; StefaniStaff, (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS)

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Thursday, June 24, 2021 2:34:48 PM

 

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
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From: Boardroom SF
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org; Cristen Cochran; Tope SF

Subject: I"m a business owner. Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Tuesday, June 22, 2021 4:24:53 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

To Whom It May Concern,

It has come to my attention that the Mayor still needs support with her legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.

We are in, and have been in dire straights over the past 16 months.   Indoor seating is helping, but that's not enough.
We need outdoor dining to help us recover some of our losses and become a healthy business again.  Outdoor dining
has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.  It has created a flow
with the neighborhood I never imagined possible.

Let's not go back. Please make outdoor spaces permanent so we can continue to enjoy the beauty of SF and give
outdoor seating options to locals and visitors alike.

Thank you,

Keith Wilson
The Boardroom/Tope Lounge
415-203-9040
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From: Chan, Connie (BOS)
To: Suz Dehne
Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: RE: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Tuesday, June 22, 2021 3:03:16 PM

Thank you for your comments, noted.  --  Connie

Connie Chan
District 1 Supervisor
San Francisco Board of Supervisor

-----Original Message-----
From: Suz Dehne <suzatsota@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 21, 2021 5:19 PM
To: Chan, Connie (BOS) <connie.chan@sfgov.org>
Cc: ChanStaff (BOS) <chanstaff@sfgov.org>; Major, Erica (BOS) <erica.major@sfgov.org>;
savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Chan,<BR><BR>I'm a resident of District 1. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's
legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful
pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor
dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our
neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor
dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

Suz
415-425-3981
Sent from my iPhone

mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=1F224C6D5AFD4409B071F9E5A1CC098D-CONNIE CHAN
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From: Suz Dehne
To: Chan, Connie (BOS)
Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Monday, June 21, 2021 5:18:49 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Chan,<BR><BR>I'm a resident of District 1. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's
legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful
pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor
dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our
neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor
dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

Suz
415-425-3981
Sent from my iPhone

mailto:suzatsota@gmail.com
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From: Phillip Chaffee
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Monday, June 21, 2021 4:08:05 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Phillip Chaffee
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From: Francisco Lacayo
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Monday, June 21, 2021 12:00:35 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Jacob Pszonowsky
To: Preston, Dean (BOS)
Cc: PrestonStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Sunday, June 20, 2021 5:50:53 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Preston,

I'm a resident of District 5. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Jacob Pszonowsky

1542 Grove St
415.225.2647

Sent from my iPhone 
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Kelsea Rathbun
To: Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Safai, Ahsha (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Chan, Connie (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Mar, Gordon (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS);
Walton, Shamann (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Marstaff (BOS); MelgarStaff
(BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); RonenStaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS);
savesharedspaces@growsf.org; StefaniStaff, (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS)

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, June 19, 2021 6:55:08 PM

 

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

mailto:kelsea.rebecca@gmail.com
mailto:aaron.peskin@sfgov.org
mailto:ahsha.safai@sfgov.org
mailto:catherine.stefani@sfgov.org
mailto:connie.chan@sfgov.org
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mailto:gordon.mar@sfgov.org
mailto:hillary.ronen@sfgov.org
mailto:matt.haney@sfgov.org
mailto:Myrna.Melgar@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:ChanStaff@sfgov.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org
mailto:haneystaff@sfgov.org
mailto:mandelmanstaff@sfgov.org
mailto:marstaff@sfgov.org
mailto:MelgarStaff@sfgov.org
mailto:MelgarStaff@sfgov.org
mailto:peskinstaff@sfgov.org
mailto:prestonstaff@sfgov.org
mailto:ronenstaff@sfgov.org
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mailto:savesharedspaces@growsf.org
mailto:stefanistaff@sfgov.org
mailto:waltonstaff@sfgov.org


From: Owen Strain
To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS)
Cc: MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, June 19, 2021 12:26:09 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Mandelman,

I'm a resident of District 8. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
— Owen Strain

mailto:me@owenstrain.com
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:mandelmanstaff@sfgov.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: David Annicchiarico
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 18, 2021 3:40:31 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:dannicchiarico@icloud.com
mailto:connie.chan@sfgov.org
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: stephanie corinna smith
To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS)
Cc: MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 18, 2021 3:38:30 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Mandelman,

I'm a resident of District 8. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
 Stephanie Corinna Smith

mailto:stephaniecorinna@gmail.com
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:mandelmanstaff@sfgov.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org
mailto:savesharedspaces@growsf.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Eva Markiewicz
To: Ronen, Hillary
Cc: Jennifer Parks; Matt Ahrens and Carol Lu; Matthew Ahrens; Spencer Ahrens; Major, Erica (BOS); RonenStaff

(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please Make Shared Spaces Permanent
Date: Thursday, June 17, 2021 11:13:30 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Ronen,

I'm a resident of District 9. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to
make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out
and support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared
Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has
transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
Eva Markiewicz 
36 Nevada Street, SF

Sent from my iPhone
-- 
Eva Markiewicz
eva.markiewicz@gmail.com

I wake up every morning determined to save & savor the world.  

(Recycled from a signature a friend once told me about - feel free to use it
yourself!)

mailto:eva.markiewicz@gmail.com
mailto:hillary.ronen@sfgov.org
mailto:jennifer.parks1@gmail.com
mailto:carol.a.lu@gmail.com
mailto:mahrens@gmail.com
mailto:spencer.ahrens@gmail.com
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org
mailto:ronenstaff@sfgov.org
mailto:ronenstaff@sfgov.org
mailto:savesharedspaces@growsf.org
mailto:eva.markiewicz@gmail.com


From: ISABELLE GROTTE
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Thursday, June 17, 2021 6:44:45 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,<BR><BR>I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down
the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food
outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:isabelle.grotte@icloud.com
mailto:connie.chan@sfgov.org
mailto:catherine.stefani@sfgov.org
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mailto:waltonstaff@sfgov.org
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mailto:savesharedspaces@growsf.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Kieran Farr
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Thursday, June 17, 2021 10:40:39 AM

 

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
Kieran and Family

mailto:kieran.farr@gmail.com
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mailto:savesharedspaces@growsf.org


From: Margaret Cates
To: Stefani, Catherine (BOS)
Cc: StefaniStaff, (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 8:06:17 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Stefani,<BR><BR>I'm a resident of District 2. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's
legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful
pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor
dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our
neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor
dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

Please please keep these amazing outdoor options in our most beautiful outdoor city open!!!!! :)

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:margaretcates1994@gmail.com
mailto:catherine.stefani@sfgov.org
mailto:stefanistaff@sfgov.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org
mailto:savesharedspaces@growsf.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Kristie Cahill
To: Chan, Connie (BOS)
Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 1:44:51 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Chan,

I'm a resident of District 1. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Thank you,
Kristie Cahill, CFP®, CEP®
Founder & Wealth Advisor
8252B7EF

Haven Wealth Management
505 Montgomery St., Ste. 1100
San Francisco, CA 94111
415.878.1866 Office
415.878.1177 Direct & Text
415.500.4077 Fax
kristie@thehavenwealth.com
 
Advisory services offered through ChangePath, LLC, a Registered Investment Advisor. 
ChangePath LLC and Haven Wealth Management are unaffiliated entities.
 

This communication may contain privileged and/or confidential information.  It is
intended solely for the use of the person or entity in which it is addressed.  If you are
not the intended recipient, you are strictly prohibited from disclosing, copying,
distributing or using any of this information.  If you received this communication in
error, please contact the sender immediately and destroy the material in its entirety,

mailto:kristie@thehavenwealth.com
mailto:connie.chan@sfgov.org
mailto:ChanStaff@sfgov.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org
mailto:savesharedspaces@growsf.org
mailto:kristie@thehavenwealth.com


whether electronic or hard copy.  Recipients should be aware that all emails
exchanged with the sender are automatically archived and may be accessed at any
time by duly authorized persons and may be produced to other parties, including
public authorities, in compliance with applicable laws.  This communication is for
informational purposes only.  This is not intended as nor is it an offer, or solicitation
of any offer to buy or sell any security, investment or product.

 



From: Tyler McAtee
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 12:41:36 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hello!

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent. I love
outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.
Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.Please make
outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Tyler McAtee

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Inke Noel
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS); Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS); Safai, Ahsha (BOS)
Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS); MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Monday, June 14, 2021 8:02:23 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Plus, let’s face it, this won’t be our last pandemic !!

Thank you,

Inke:)

Response sent from my Phone.
https://url.avanan.click/v2/___www.Inkedesign.net___.YXAzOnNmZHQyOmE6bzplZGRmMzk3ZTNjMGY2NzUxYWY4Y2JlMTUzNWU4NmRiYjozOjY3MGU6MzhmNGIyYzcwMDE4M2I4MTNjNDRhMmVmYjcxNTAxMzA0NmU2MDZjYTY2OWMwMDAxOGZkY2EyNjRmMmE3MmNmZQ
| 415-706-1763
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Jens-Peter Jungclaussen
To: Preston, Dean (BOS)
Cc: PrestonStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Monday, June 14, 2021 8:01:49 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Preston,

I'm a resident of District 5. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Peter
---------
Jens-Peter Jungclaussen (415) 424-1058 

mailto:peter@teacherbus.com
mailto:dean.preston@sfgov.org
mailto:prestonstaff@sfgov.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org
mailto:savesharedspaces@growsf.org
tel:(415)%20424-1058


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Laia
To: Preston, Dean (BOS)
Cc: PrestonStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent (From a Catalan that misses terraces)
Date: Monday, June 14, 2021 7:16:22 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Preston,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support
our local businesses. I am from Barcelona, I have been in SF for ten years, and one of the
things I miss the most about my city is being able to have a tea, a beer or a cocktail outside. I
have been very cautious during this pandemic, and being able to enjoy a little drink outside is
the only way I feel safe drinking/dining out.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. 

Please make outdoor dining permanent. 

Thank you,

Laia Garcia Sanchez- Lower Haight Resident

mailto:laiagarciasanchezcastaneda@gmail.com
mailto:dean.preston@sfgov.org
mailto:prestonstaff@sfgov.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org
mailto:savesharedspaces@growsf.org


From: Keri Casler
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Monday, June 14, 2021 12:32:07 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses. And it has had such a positive impact on the community !

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities. I live in Inner
Sunset, and it’s the biggest and most positive thing to come out of the pandemic.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Keri Casler
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Yannru Cheng
To: Preston, Dean (BOS)
Cc: PrestonStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Monday, June 14, 2021 8:12:09 AM

 

Dear Supervisor Preston,

I'm a resident of District 5. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
Jason
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Jonathan Grayson
To: Peskin, Aaron (BOS)
Cc: PeskinStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Sunday, June 13, 2021 11:28:11 PM

 

Dear neighbour Peskin,

I'm a resident of Telegraph Hill, and I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to
make the Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses, but more importantly it provided an opportunity to experiment
with an experience that many European cities have adopted. What a success it has been, and
what a great boon for the city, both its residents and those who visit.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
 
Jonathan
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Brad T
To: Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Safai, Ahsha (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Chan, Connie (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Mar, Gordon (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS);
Walton, Shamann (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Marstaff (BOS); MelgarStaff
(BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); RonenStaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS);
savesharedspaces@growsf.org; StefaniStaff, (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS)

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Sunday, June 13, 2021 2:18:35 PM

 

Hi,

I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Tom Barnes
To: Preston, Dean (BOS)
Cc: PrestonStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, June 12, 2021 7:03:15 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Preston,

I'm a resident of District 5. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
 

mailto:tomsf94102@gmail.com
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From: Valerie Jones
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, June 12, 2021 7:00:26 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,<BR><BR>I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program
permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down
the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food
outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Cecile Cukurs
To: Haney, Matt (BOS)
Cc: Haneystaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, June 12, 2021 6:59:19 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Haney,<BR><BR>I'm a resident of District 6. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's
legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful
pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor
dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our
neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor
dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Deanna Jones
To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS)
Cc: MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, June 12, 2021 6:58:48 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Mandelman,<BR><BR>I'm a resident of District 8. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's
legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful
pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor
dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our
neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor
dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Zeke Koch
To: Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Safai, Ahsha (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Chan, Connie (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Mar, Gordon (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS);
Walton, Shamann (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Marstaff (BOS); MelgarStaff
(BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); RonenStaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS);
savesharedspaces@growsf.org; StefaniStaff, (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS)

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Saturday, June 12, 2021 5:18:49 PM

 

Hi, I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent. I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way
for us to eat out and support our local businesses. Even though indoor dining is slowly re-
opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our
neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities. Please make
outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors. Thank you,
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From: Kamron BEIKZADEH
To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS)
Cc: MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 11, 2021 9:38:39 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Mandelman,<BR><BR>I'm a resident of District 8. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's
legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful
pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor
dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our
neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor
dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

R. Kamron Beikzadeh
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From: Bella B
To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS)
Cc: MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 11, 2021 9:37:26 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Mandelman,<BR><BR>I'm a resident of District 8. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's
legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent.<BR><BR>I love outdoor dining. During this awful
pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.<BR><BR>Even though indoor
dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our
neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.<BR><BR>Please make outdoor
dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.<BR><BR>Thank you,<BR>

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Matt Gambogi
To: Chan, Connie (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Mar, Gordon (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS);

Haney, Matt (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Walton, Shamann (BOS);
Safai, Ahsha (BOS)

Cc: ChanStaff (BOS); StefaniStaff, (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); Marstaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Haneystaff (BOS);
MelgarStaff (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; RonenStaff (BOS); Waltonstaff (BOS); SafaiStaff (BOS); Major, Erica
(BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org

Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 11, 2021 8:35:58 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi,
I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces program permanent. I love
outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local businesses.
Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities. Please make
outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
Matt
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From: Julia Seward
To: Melgar, Myrna (BOS)
Cc: MelgarStaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 11, 2021 8:35:57 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Melgar,

I'm a resident of District 7. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and support our local
businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces program. Outdoor
dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,

Julia Seward
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From: Jen
To: Haney, Matt (BOS)
Cc: Haneystaff (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Friday, June 11, 2021 3:42:34 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisor Haney,
I'm a resident of District 6. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the Shared Spaces
program permanent.I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared
Spaces program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our streets into
communities.  Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.  Thank you,

--Jen
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Jorge Gard
To: Peskin, Aaron (BOS)
Cc: Major, Erica (BOS); PeskinStaff (BOS); savesharedspaces@growsf.org
Subject: Please make Shared Spaces permanent!
Date: Thursday, June 10, 2021 6:54:46 PM

 

Dear Supervisor Peskin,

I'm a resident of District 3. I am emailing you in support of the Mayor's legislation to make the
Shared Spaces program permanent.

I love outdoor dining. During this awful pandemic, it created a safe way for us to eat out and
support our local businesses.

Even though indoor dining is slowly re-opening, we shouldn't shut down the Shared Spaces
program. Outdoor dining has given our neighborhoods a new energy, and has transformed our
streets into communities.

Please make outdoor dining permanent so we can continue to enjoy great food outdoors.

Thank you,
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